## Crosswoods Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes for 01/05/2010

Officer/Board Member	Name	Present	
President	Everett Patrick	Yes	
Vice President	Joe Vonderheide	Yes	
Secretary	Sondra Patrick	No	
Treasurer	Mark Farley	Yes	
Board Member	Rebecca Vonderheide	Yes	
Board Member	Jack Galvin	No	

Others present: Peter Jagodzinski, Larry Rice, Doug Hardy

*Meeting Minutes* for December was reviewed. Joe made a motion to accept the Minutes, seconded by Mark.

The *Treasurer's Report* for December was reviewed. All 2009 bills have been paid. Payments made in December included electrical work and leaf removal for Crosswoods I entrances. Also, additional Christmas lights were purchased. Ending balance for the year was \$319.14 less than what was collected for 2009. The overall balance, however, is \$9568.37. Becka made a motion to accept the Minutes, seconded by Larry Rice.

## Other Business:

Raegan Hicks (120 Lantern Court) purchased Christmas lights and helped with the decorating for the entranceways.

The draft for the next CNA newsletter was reviewed. Additional suggestions: include a thank you to Raegan Hicks for decorating. Becka is contacting several sources to fund the mailing of the next newsletter. Also, Becka suggested including information about the Jessamine Co convenience center for dropping off solid wastes.

Peter Jagodzinski showed a video of water overflowing the wetlands behind his property. The issue is that a pipe may be damaged and is delivering raw sewage outside the wetlands sewage system for 101 Crosswoods Place. He is asking that the Board help with this issue.

Doug Hardy was unable to attend the Fire Meeting on Monday, January 4. A summary of that meeting was presented for his information.

Annual meeting date was selected to be March 9, 2010.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15pm.